
TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES

July 2, 2001
This meeting of the Malabar Town Council was held at the Town Hall at 2725 Malabar Road.

ROLL CALL:

MAYOR/CHAIR:

PHILLIP CREWS




VICE-CHAIR:

CHARLENE HORTON 




COUNCIL MEMBERS:
TOM ESCHENBERG








HENRY DEKKER 

NANCY TINIO-BORTON








STEVE RIVET




ADMINISTRATOR:

WILLIAM HALL 




ATTORNEY:


RICK TORPY 




CLERK:


SUSAN KABANA

Also present were Jim Phelps, Building Official, Chuck McClelland, Fire Chief, and Trails and Greenways Volunteer Coordinator, Richard Cameron.

The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by the Mayor.  Prayer and pledge were lead by Mrs. Horton.

ADDITIONS AND DELETIONS TO AGENDA:

None.

CONSENT AGENDA:

Mayor – has one correction on page 4, it should read:  ‘the response time of law enforcement in general …’, not ‘the response time of the Sheriff is’.

MOTION:  Rivet/Horton to approve as amended.  VOTE:  All aye.

While waiting for the Girl Scouts the Clerk reports that she will be on vacation from July 5th until the 22nd.  She will be back on the 23rd.

REPORTS:

TRAILS AND GREENWAYS VOLUNTEER COORDINATOR
Richard Cameron – Trail Head #1 update:  the house has been removed and the sign is up.  Bob Wilbur is going to work with the fire department and burn the debris.  Cameron is also working on the parking lot.  Hall – we were awarded a $50,000, no match grant to build a pavilion, put up fencing, purchase picnic tables, and put in a deep well.  Notes that we will still need a restroom and he anticipates a no match grant to build that.  Hall thanks Cameron.

100 acres update:  Cameron is still working on a sign and a name for the area.  Notes that there is way too much vehicular traffic through there and is going to talk to Hall about fencing for three of the areas.

PRESENTATION:  TO GIRL SCOUT TROOP 318 FOR THEIR VOLUNTEER EFFORT IN THE INDIAN RIVER LAGOON STORM DRAIN MARKER PROGRAM
Carl Beatty from Public Works stated that the Girl Scouts worked on a Saturday to assist the Town with placing markers on storm drains that flow to the Indian River Lagoon.  The Mayor then presented a plaque to the Troop in appreciation for their effort.

REPORTS:

ATTORNEY – his items are on the agenda.

ADMINISTRATOR:

- He has not had a response from Council regarding his memo on the Old School House, he is assuming that the issue is dead.

- Notes that Carol Kelvington is in town and he has a plaque to present to her later in the evening.

-  Public Works blocked off the west end of Atz Road with barricades and most of the residents are happy except one.  This resident states that we blocked him off of his property.  But, Hall notes, the ROW is not improved.  Crews – sees no reason to remove the barricades because the ROW has not been improved.

- The building of Dr. Leedy’s office is moving forward.  Hall notes that the land west of that is being looked at by Berry Patch.

- The big issue on the agenda is Malabar Ditch, we have a contractor that Council can approve later in this meeting.  We are ready to move on this but we need a signature from the Ritters so that we can access some of their property during construction.  The Ritters would like a block wall so they can maintain their privacy and security but it would cost about $20,000.  We have every signature from the homeowners along the Century Oaks side but we cannot start with out a signature from the Ritters.  We have legal remedies but we don’t want to go there.  Hall wanted to be done and out of there before the winter visitors came but time is slipping away.  Hall has negotiated with the Ritters extensively and has even offer them the use of the land once the ditch is covered.  Crews – feels Hall should proceed as soon as the signature is secured.  Dekker – we have lost the grant money that will pay for this once before and we have worked diligently with Dave Weldon to secure these funds, we need to make this happen, houses are in danger of falling into the ditch.


Liz Ritter – Camelot RV Park is a business and as a business we have to have things in writing.  The easement and the wall are both concerns as well as a storage area on our property.  Torpy – has Camelot thought of the liability if a house falls into the ditch?  Tinio-Borton – John Ritter was supposed to write down a list of things that you wanted and bring it back to us, that has not happened.  Ritter – there has been a lot of discussion but they have not seen anything in writing.  Crews – Hall has the unanimous consent of Council to proceed.

PUBLIC HEARING:

1.  RESOLUTION 05-01:  REQUEST TO VACATE RIGHT-OF-WAY, THOMAS AND JEANETTE GHESQUIERE, ALLEN STREET

Mayor – opens public hearing.

MOTION:  Eschenberg/Rivet to read by title only.  VOTE:  All aye.  Mayor read:                                   


RESOLUTION 05-01

A RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN OF MALABAR, BREVARD COUNTY, FLORIDA ABANDONING CERTAIN RIGHT-OF-WAYS LOCATED IN THE TOWN OF MALABAR, AND DEDICATED FOR PUBLIC USE, AS REQUESTED BY THOMAS AND JEANETTE GHESQUIERE; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICT; AND PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

Mayor – asks for public comment.

Cindy Zindle - lives near Allen Street.  Zindle looks at map, just wants to make sure Allen Street is not going to be vacated.  Kabana – is it not, the land going north off of Weir is going to be vacated.

Mayor – asks for additional comment, being none, he closes the public hearing.

Eschenberg – it has been discovered that we have 25’ of ROW along Allen Street, why are we not asking for the additional 5’ to get to the 30’ that is required?  Phelps – in the beginning we did not think we had any ROW along there but when we had the area surveyed we discovered that we indeed do have 25’.  We can ask the applicant for the additional 5’ if Council so chooses.  Eschenberg – we should follow our ordinance and obtain a full 30’ of ROW if we have the opportunity.  Rivet agrees.

MOTION:  Rivet/Horton to approve the resolution.

MOTION TO AMEND:  Eschenberg/Tinio-Borton that this be approved contingent up the property owner dedicating the additional 5 feet of ROW along Allen Street.  VOTE:  All aye.

VOTE ON AMENDED MOTION:  Aye – Tinio-Borton, Rivet, Horton, Eschenberg, Dekker.

Clerk – what will the effective date be?  Torpy – do not change the effective date.  Just don’t sign this resolution, based on the above motion, until the 5 feet is dedicated and recorded.

ACTION ITEMS:

1.  SUBDIVISION REQUEST FOR APPROVAL, ROCK POINT ON INDIAN RIVER

Mr. Normile – attorney for Bill Nelson.  This process started when Mr. Nelson sold his home to Mr. Duke.  Nelson owns the remainder of the large parcel and needs to subdivide the entire parcel, which includes the land now owed by Mr. Duke.  They consider this a minor subdivision.  Planning and Zoning has approved this request contingent upon specific items.  (see original minutes)


Mr. Normile – explains the entire situation to Council.  The home that traverses one of the proposed lot lines will be completely removed, including plumbing and septic.  The numbering of the lots will be changed.  The name of the plat will be changed so as not to cause confusing.  There is still a question of recreation fees that will be addressed, if they are required then they will be paid.


Crews – is this a major or a minor subdivision?  Phelps – they could do an administrative lot split then create a minor subdivision.  There are some code issues that need to be addressed.  Eschenberg – he does not feel this qualifies as a minor subdivision.  He feels that we have an administrative lot split but the plat would need to have all the names of the adjacent land owners and we do not have that.  Normile – Nelson owns all the parcels except the one owned by Mr. Duke.  


Torpy – feels that this does not fit the minor subdivision but we don’t have a base to deny this.  It does not need infrastructure improvements.  Eschenberg – then we should follow the code and do the administrative lot split first then do the minor subdivision.  Torpy – but that is nothing more than playing with the code to get to the obvious anyway.  Council should approve this project and recommend that this portion of the code be fixed.  Eschenberg – his hang up is the code.

MOTION:  Dekker/Tinio-Borton to approve the subdivision.

Eschenberg – except for Ed Washburn, Town Planner, three other people feel this is a major subdivision.  Discussion of staff comments.


Torpy – part of the record that should accompany the motion to approve should contain the following items:

1.  The existing power lines and other utilities would be relocated to new utility easements or the applicant will create the proper utility easements where the power lines are currently.

2.  The existing structure that will be on the dividing line of lot 3 and lot 4 be removed.

3.  The lots will be renumbered to 1, 2, 3, & 4.

4.  The subdivision will be renamed.

AMENDED MOTION:  Dekker/Rivet to include the preceding 4 items as part of the requirement to approve the subdivision.  VOTE:  All aye.


Eschenberg – if we approve this subdivision are we amending our subdivision ordinance?  Torpy – does not really know that answer but does not feel that we are setting any precedent that we can’t live with.  This code needs to be changed.


Dekker – calls for the question, Mayor approves without objection.

VOTE ON AMENDED MOTION:  Aye – Horton, Tinio-Borton, Rivet, Dekker.  Nay – Eschenberg.

Mr. Normile – asks Torpy if the electrical source could be moved can the easement be moved in the future?  Torpy – does not see a problem.

2.  NEDRET KOKSAL, EDUCATIONAL AND CULTURAL ATTACHÉ, FROM ORHANGANZI, TURKEY
Mrs. Koksal – thanks the Council for the opportunity to speak.  States that Turkey is situated between Asia and Europe and was founded in 1923 and it is one of the founding members of NATO.  Orhanganzi is in the northwest region of Turkey and has a population of 60,000.  It has a very rich agricultural history and recently it has been undergoing rapid industrial growth and this has had a significant impact on their environment.  One main concern is loss of the green areas.  She knows that Malabar has utilized grants and volunteer time to obtain and improve green areas.  Orhanganzi, like Malabar, works within a limited budget and is interested in a relationship with Malabar in order to exchange ideas and help.


We have a connection through her son-in-law, Steve Rivet.  She presents a hand-made painted tile from a local artist from Orhanganzi along with literature on Orhanganzi.  Mayor – thanks Mrs. Koksal.  Koksal – is interested in developing a Sister City relationship between Orhanganzi and Malabar.  Mrs. Rivet – the tile was made using an ancient method of creating tiles.

MOTION:  Rivet/Dekker to draft a resolution to form a Sister City relationship with the city of Orhanganzi.
Mayor – in tonight’s packet there is information regarding Sister Cities and the cost to Malabar would be $130.  Rivet – approves payment for this from his discretionary fund.  Mayor – we would like to have the web address of Orhanganzi and we can put this on our web page.

VOTE:  All aye.

Council took a short break.

Mayor – presents a plaque to Carol Kelvington in honor of her late husband, John.  The plaque will be mounted in a stone near the Christmas tree at the Fire Station since John was instrumental in planting the tree.  Kelvington – is very proud to accept this on John’s behalf.  He worked very hard on the park and wanted it to be a park that all of Malabar would enjoy.

3.  RESOLUTION 08-01:  RELATING TO INCREASING THE LOCAL COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES TAX RATE.
MOTION:  Dekker/Rivet to read by title only.  VOTE:  All aye.  Mayor read:

RESOLUTION 08-01

A RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN OF MALABAR, BREVARD COUNTY, FLORIDA RELATING TO INCREASING THE LOCAL COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES TAX RATE; PROVIDING FOR INTENT; PROVIDING FOR INCREASED LOCAL COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES TAX RATE; PROVIDING FOR NOTICE TO THE DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICT;  PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

MOTION:  Rivet/Horton to approve.  VOTE:  Aye – Tinio-Borton, Horton, Rivet, Eschenberg, Dekker.

4.  RESOLUTION 09-01:  RELATING TO NOT REQUIRING AND COLLECTING PERMIT FEES FROM PROVIDERS OF COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

MOTION:  Dekker/Horton to read by title only.  VOTE:  All aye.  Mayor read:

RESOLUTION 09-01

A RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN OF MALABAR, FLORIDA, RELATING TO REQUIRING AND COLLECTING PERMIT FEES FROM PROVIDERS OF COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES AND INCREASING THE LOCAL COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES TAX; PROVIDING FOR INTENT; PROVIDING FOR ELECTION NOT TO REQUIRE AND COLLECT PERMIT FEES; PROVIDING FOR ELECTION TO INCREASE LOCAL COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES TAX; PROVIDING FOR NOTICE TO THE DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICT; PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

MOTION:  Dekker/Rivet to approve.  VOTE:  Aye – Dekker, Eschenberg, Rivet, Horton, Tinio-Borton.

4.  RESOLUTION 10-01:  SETTING CANDIDATE QUALIFYING PERIOD FOR THE 2002 QUALIFYING PERIOD

MOTION:  Rivet/Horton to read by title only.  VOTE:  All aye.  Mayor read:

RESOLUTION 10-01

A RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN OF MALABAR, BREVARD COUNTY, FLORIDA, PERTAINING TO THE CANDIDATE QUALIFYING PERIOD FOR THE NOVEMBER 5, 2002 GENERAL ELECTION;  PROVING FOR SEVERABILITY;  PROVIDING FOR REPEAL OF RESOLUTIONS OR PARTS OF RESOLUTIONS IN CONFLICT HEREWITH;  AND PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

MOTION:  Rivet/Horton to approve.  VOTE:  Aye – Dekker, Eschenberg, Rivet, Horton, Tinio-Borton

5.  APPROVAL OF BID, MALABAR DITCH

MOTION:  Tinio-Borton/Horton to approve the bid by JoBear.  VOTE:  All aye.


Eschenberg – is the Town going to spend any additional cost to the Town over and above the grant?  Hall – yes, but how much he is not sure.  He is anticipating at least the cost of the wall.  Eschenberg – we are going to pay $20,000 for a wall?  Can it be paid for with grant money?  Hall – it may not qualify.  Eschenberg – is hard pressed to go forward with signing contracts without knowing all the facts.  Hall – notes that $61,000 of Malabar’s stormwater utility fees will be used as a match.  We have to pay 12.5% of the cost of the project and that amounts to $61,000.  


Dekker – this is a very dangerous situation and must be corrected.  Eschenberg – there are problems all over town that need that money.  Dekker – this is a major drainage ditch for the entire south end of town, it affect all those people.  Hall – he can call this off if Council chooses to do so.  And if we don’t get permission from Ritters for a construction right-of-way, and Council chooses to move forward on this, then we will end up in court.  Rivet – this has to be done.  Hall – there are projects going on all over town that cost money. 


Dekker – this is a treacherous ditch and the cost to the Town if someone got hurt would well exceed the $61,000 we are talking about right now.  Hall – John Ritter knew this was going to be on tonight’s agenda and he know we are waiting to hear from him.  Crews – if we don’t have a signature by the next Council meeting then Council needs to discuss taking action to make this happen.


Liz Ritter – does not want to be the bad guy.  This is a major undertaking for their business, there are homes and electric that will have to be moved.  Camelot has nothing to gain by this happening.  Their off season is spent maintaining and refurbishing and to have this happen will take their attention and their time.  They maintain the ditch on their side.  It is not a problem they created and everyone wants them to solve it.  They are willing to work with the Town but everything has to be put on paper and dealt with.  The wall is one of those items.  It sounds like everyone is waiting on Camelot and she has not even seen a plan.  She wants to see it on paper.  
Tinio-Borton – John was supposed to put what you need on paper and bring it to Town Hall or bring it tonight and that has not happened.  Without that we can’t move.


Hall – we will have to make sure Council agrees with the $20,000 for the wall and $61,000 for the match.  Crews – this will have to come back to Council, any agreement Hall makes is subject to Council approval.

6.  DISCUSSION OF PROPOSED MILLAGE FOR THE 2001/2002 FISCAL YEAR, DR420 CERTIFICATION OF TAXABLE VALUE


Kabana – explains rolled-back rate and spread sheet.

MOTION:  Dekker/Tinio-Borton to approve 9.9% of the rolled-back rate.


Dekker – we need this increase, we just talked about needing more money.  We have a fiduciary responsibility to care for the citizens of this town.  Rivet – agrees. Feels using a lower rate is appropriate but for now we should take the max allowed, we can always lower the rate as we go through the process. Crews – agrees.


Eschenberg – what millage rate do you propose we have?  How high do we take this?  Dekker – we have a low rate and he is proud of it.  Eschenberg – will our rate double every 7 years?  Crews – we have more and more citizen demand and to meet that demand takes money.  Eschenberg – the message he is getting from the people is that they don’t care.

VOTE:  Aye – Horton, Tinio-Borton, Rivet, Dekker.  Nay – Eschenberg.


Kabana – this is a very preliminary budget and does not contain all the numbers from the state, she is sure some of this will change before the first budget workshop.  We are doing this two weeks earlier than normal because she is going on vacation.


Kabana – the public hearing for the first budget hearing must be set, it will be written in stone once we set it.  Suggests September 4th and 17th.  Council agrees.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Jon Langdon, 1780 Marie Street.  Is having problems with his neighbors using his property for Waste Management pick-up.  Does everyone have to pay?  He has never caught the person at 1760 Marie using the ditch for his trash but he asks if someone will go look at the trash in the ditch across the street from 1760.  Eschenberg – you should contact Phelps and discuss this issue.  Crews – agrees.  Langdon – wants his comments on the record.  Feels that if everyone should pay then they should pay.


Phelps – he has not had a list of non-payer from Harris in some time but he recently received a lengthy list that he will work on.  Hall – when the ordinance was passed two people were exempted at that time:  Mr. Glatter and Mr. Whitt.  Hall recognizes the 1760 Marie Street as Mr. Glatter’s residence.  But that does not mean they can throw trash in the ditch or use their neighbors house to put their trash out.  Langdon – he would like to be part of that process that will look into this issue.


Hall – this exemption was given to Mr. Glatter and Mr. Glatter has since died.  Crews – then the exemption may have expired.  It should be looked into.

REPORTS:  MAYOR, COUNCIL
- Dekker – nothing at this time.

- Rivet – will be out of town for the next two weeks.

- Eschenberg – what happened to Kramer Lane?  Hall – has kept in touch with the citizen.  The dirt for fill was coming from the Turkey Creek dredge project and the Turkey Creek project had some equipment break-downs which slowed progress.  Beatty is supposed to take some fill from our stockpile and finish this project.

- Eschenberg – are we going to have a joint meeting with the Park Board for the referendum issue?  Kabana – yes, July 18th.

- Tinio-Borton – nothing at this time.

- Horton – what about the naming the park/trail to ‘Cameron’?  Crews – this is being discussed by the Park Board.

MOTION:  Mayor adjourns without objection.
Meeting adjourns at 10:25 pm.








BY:

Mayor Phillip R. Crews, Chair

ATTEST:   

Susan Kabana, CMC

Town Clerk/Treasurer

DATE:

